
Saint Joseph Regional School
Our Lady of Mercy Academy

January 23, 2025

Empowering students to grow as informed, inspired, compassionate
souls.

Dear Parents and Staff,

Next week will be a fun one for all of our staff and students because it's Catholic Schools Week,
CSW, and we encourage parents to join us with some of the activities:
1. come join any of the weekend Parish Masses and hear SJRS and OLMA parents talk about the
value of a Catholic Christian education;
2. attend our weekly Wednesday Mass at 9:30 am (families who come sit together with their
children) and hear our OLMA Student Council President Francis Cardine talk about his time at
both schools. (For more on this outstanding student, check out the Keene Sentinel article here .)
3. watch the SJRS Spelling Bee at 9 am in the gym. Grades 4-8 compete. All parents welcome.
4. sign up for the OLMA Granite Gorge trip of January 31 and enjoy skiing or tubing (see
communication from OLMA) or the SJRS Alpine Club on the same day.

Note 1: we are showing 'appreciation' to all our hardworking staff by having an early release day on
the 31st. The SJRS dismissal is at 11:45 and no Extended Day! The OLMA dismissal is at 11:30.

Note 2: We have 4 dress downs during CSW. Wednesday is the exception when SJRS students are
in uniform for Mass, and OLMA students dress up for Mass. All monies collected will be sent to
Corpus Christi Catholic School which was destroyed by the recent LA fires.

Note 3: A small but energetic group of parents attended the Home and School meeting last night.
Next meeting is February 19 at 6 pm in the Parish hall. It's clear that parents want to become more
involved and start planning some additional fundraisers to help our schools with expenses and past
debt. Next week's newsletter will include the minutes from this meeting and the start of a few
subcommittees to get things rolling. All parents are asked to send me ideas for fundraisers, and
actually, any topics that need more details or clarification.

Note 4: The diocesan safety training company, Blue U, is offering its basic course, online, for
FREE to all school stakeholders. Click here for the link to register for the February 5 webinar .
For parents especially interested in seeing the training that staff received in September, which was
also the basis for the Blue U visit to all classes on January 13, this webinar is informative. 

BIG Note 5: Tune in to WKBK on Monday, January 27 at 8:10 am when the featured guests will be
Mr Sully and myself, as we share the origin of CSW, its purpose, our school activities for the week,
and everything we can think of about what makes our schools so great. Students, parents, staff come
to mind!

In His service,

Miss Victoria Farrington
Principal

 
LUKE 6:35-37
...(L)ove your enemies and
do good to them, and lend

IMPORTANT DATES
Mon-Fri 1/13-1/24  -- i-Ready testing (K-8)
Sunday 1/26 -- Middle School Youth Group -- 4-
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https://www.sentinelsource.com/community/school_news/swanzey-student-name-commended-student-in-national-merit-scholarship-program/article_5744c348-d40b-11ef-a944-4f53ee5e4807.html?utm_medium=social&utm_source=facebook&utm_campaign=user-share&fbclid=IwY2xjawH_WlJleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHUbltZbTGDUH4WkezMXCCKB8rsAX5Nds_lBFGubG9rwcfBXHdP1AZi1keA_aem_vmZkbQsO2B9fdxL2jwuLsQ
https://events.zoom.us/ev/AjvahjbI1GEP8VWoFzVcpsq6foyCGM2lgWz0THZ8RZSadw-6P8HA~AtDqj-ZI_d_vNBOHVaJm9Wrlx70v7uzi9RT7o-mRWm3uleQ4crrQJDB3oQ


expecting nothing back;
then your reward will be
great and you will be
children of the Most High,
for he himself is kind to the
ungrateful and the wicked.
Be merciful, just
as [also] your Father is
merciful. Stop judging and
you will not be judged. Stop
condemning and you will
not be condemned. Forgive
and you will be forgiven.

6pm (see details below)
Mon-Fri 1/27-31  -- Catholic Schools Week (see
details below)
Wednesday 1/29 -- All-School Mass -- 9:30am
Thursday 1/30 -- Hot chocolate sales at lunch (see
details below)
Friday 1/31 -- HALF DAY -- 11:45am dismissal.
No Extended Day.
Friday 2/14 -- Middle School Dance -- Grades 6-8 -
- 6-8pm
Mon-Fri 2/17-21  -- NHDI Residency
Mon-Fri 2/24-28  -- Winter Break -- NO SCHOOL

CLICK HERE for the UPDATED 2024-2025
SCHOOL CALENDAR
***PLEASE NOTE*** The calendar has been
updated to reflect that the Talent Show will NOT be
on Fri, Jan 31. It will be at a later date yet to be
determined. Fri, Jan 31, will still be a half day
(11:45am dismissal and no Extended Day).

 

https://www.stjosephkeene.org/_files/ugd/60eb28_fd13b43628be44deb3f4aed61db8f0ec.pdf


 
As we celebrate Catholic Schools Week,
join us for Many Gifts, One Nation -- a
special Day of Giving for Catholic
Schools across the United States! Your
support on this day will help Saint Joseph
Regional School and Our Lady of Mercy
Academy continue to grow and fulfill our
mission of providing quality Catholic
education that shapes the minds and hearts
of our students. More details to come!

 
OUR FAMILY TREE
For Catholic Schools Week, we want to celebrate all
our families who make up our SJRS community! We
are creating a very large family tree display inside the
school. We invite every family to send into school
photos of your family. Please make sure the photo is
no larger than 4X6. The tree will be complete by



TOMORROW, Friday, January 24th, so please
send the photos in ASAP. This is a wonderful way
to bring us all together to show what makes SJRS so
special, our families! Let’s grow together! 

You may send in a hard copy family photo with
your student or email a photo to Ms. Nelligan
at: mnelligan@stjosephkeene.org.

 

 
AFTERNOON OF APPRECIATION
The SJRS/OLMA Advisory Board and Home
& School Association will be hosting an
Afternoon of Appreciation for our
SJRS/OLMA Faculty and Staff on Thursday,
February 6th, from 3:30-5:30pm. We would like to ask for your help in making this a
special event to honor and thank them for everything they do for our schools. If you would
like to contribute or help, please CLICK HERE for the sign-up genius.
​For more information, please contact Annie Pearson at  anniep1979@gmail.com.

 
SUPER BOWL SQUARES
Super Bowl Squares are back! It’s a
fun, popular game of chance that makes
watching the Super Bowl a little more
interesting. This is a traditional squares
fundraiser with a 50/50 split -- half to

mailto:mnelligan@stjosephkeene.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0A4FAAA728A6FC1-54556299-appreciation
mailto:anniep1979@gmail.com


SJRS/OLMA and half to the winners.

Get your squares before they're gone!
And please share this with your
family and friends. All are welcome
to play!

$25 per square

PRIZES
1st quarter - $150
Halftime - $325
3rd quarter - $150
Final score - $625

Go here for all of the details and to pay
for your squares...
https://www.stjosephkeene.org/squares

Choose your squares here...
https://www.superbowlsquares.org/sjrsolma2025/enter-picks

 

The SJRS/OLMA Alpine Club is fully
underway with fun-filled times on Friday
evenings at Crotched Mountain!

 
SJRS/OLMA FAMILY BUSINESS
DIRECTORY
We are in the process of putting together a directory
of all of the businesses owned by SJRS and OLMA
families, so that we can share that information to
encourage the support of those businesses within our school communities. If you own a
business, please send along to Jen Marshall (jmarshall@stjosephkeene.org) your business
name and contact information that you would like to share. We will only include those
businesses whose owners let us know that it is OK to do so. THANK YOU!

 

https://www.stjosephkeene.org/squares
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SPELLING BEE
CONGRATULATIONS to the students who
will be representing their classes in our
Spelling Bee, which will be held next Friday,
January 31, at 9:00am in the SJRS gym. All
parents are welcome.

Grade 4
Evan Kwon
Melanie Nuru
Jack Wheeler

Grade 5
Rosie Jobbins
Hailey Kwon
Karter Young

Grade 6
Jack Kangas
Eva Kimber
Gavin Sweeney

Grade 7
Lucia Blanchard
Zac Lucena
Nola Raynor

Grade 8
David Roberts
Sophie Tarnowski
Sole Vicente-DiGiovanni

 



 

BLUE-U TRAINING
If you are responsible for, or have an interest in, keeping our teachers and kids secure while
they are in school - this is a must attend, “training session of enlightenment”. 

The title says it all - SCHOOL SECURITY HAS COMPLETELY FAILED! 

Think about this: 27 years after Columbine (the incident that triggered a national effort to
secure our nations schools) incidents of violence continue and, the results are, in many
cases, worse than Columbine. This means that although schools today have done everything
that “the experts” and “research” have told them that they should do to prevent and survive
incidents-of-violence, the incidents persist and the results are many times as bad, and even
worse, than Columbine - even though Columbine had none of the benefits of results of “the
experts” and “research”. 

So…we clearly have a significant problem that needs to be corrected! 

BUT FIRST - we need to understand that we have a problem and why we have a problem. 

And that's what this session is about. 

Blue-U Defense is the national “thought-leader” in what it takes to truly secure people and
organizations. Blue-U Defense is a NH-based organization serves (nationally) some of the
biggest companies, organizations, and agencies in the world to create cultures that support
individual responsibility for true security, practically enhance physical sites; and develop
and deliver highly effective training programs, for normal, "non-warrior-type people that
enhance prevention efforts and the ability to survive when prevention efforts fail. 

 CLICK HERE TO REGISTER

 
For your reference, all newsletters from previous weeks can be found on our website here:

https://www.stjosephkeene.org/newsletters
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